
IMPORTANT DATES 

1/26  
Bake sale during lunch 

$1 

1/26 
Black Out day  

wear black or spirit 
wear to school 

Hoops for Hunger 
 Game 6:30pm 

2/1 
Cultural Arts 

Kuniko Yamamoto 

2/2 
Mardi Gras Middle School  

Dance 7-9pm 

2/2 
Super Bowl Why cook 

Wed forms due 

2/5-2/9 
Teacher Appreciation 

week 

2/10 
Sweetheart Dance 

PSO NEWSLETTER  
January 25, 2018

During the MLK holiday, my family went to the movies. During the dozens of previews 
and movie trailers we sat through before the main attraction started, one caught my 
eye, well actually, my ear. It was for the movie Alpha. The narrator said, “When 
there are no more leaders to follow, you must become one”.  

It’s not a huge secret, that the PSO is in search of new leadership. Earlier this week, 
your child may have brought home an Uncle Sam-style flyer declaring “We Want 
You!”. And we do! We want you, we need you, to accept the invitation to become a 
part of the StMM PSO board. 

At the end of this school year, I will step down from my two-year term as PSO Presi-
dent. Also stepping down from their roles are Cindy Winzenz, Treasurer; Beth Klatt, 
Service Coordinator;  Amanda Becker, Social Coordinator; and Magee Jaski, Recording 
Secretary. That makes five important roles that need to be filled to continue operat-
ing as we currently are. 

For the past year, PSO has been actively searching for new leadership. We’ve ap-
pealed to the parent population as a whole. We’ve asked our current committee 
chairs to consider a board position. We have also made personal asks to some of our 
more seasoned volunteers. But halfway through the school year now, we still have no 
takers and time is running out. Parents have asked what will happen if no one steps 
into these roles and the truth is, I don’t know. There are events and committees that 
have active volunteers who can keep them up and running, but I don’t know how is-
sues like spending, school-wide communications, volunteer coordination, and the like 
will be handled.  

PSO is a commitment; I will never deny that. But it is also rewarding and fun! Though 
we each have our titles, the truth is the PSO Board functions as a team. We brain-
storm together, we share tasks and we take turns handling routine responsibilities. 
You are never, would never be alone, as long as PSO has a group of willing volunteers 
who continue to work as a team. I also want to add that just because this current 
board has fulfilled their term, it doesn’t mean we disappear and go away. We are 
more than happy to advise and guide, hear your ideas, share history and the lessons 
we’ve learned. 

Please prayerfully consider our call for new PSO leadership. Like the boy in the 
movie says, there are no more leaders to follow. Will you become one? 

Sincerely, 

Laura



THIS friday is black out day! 
Wear your spirit wear to school or all black! 

Also Baked Goods will be sold during all lunches. All Items $1.  
Sponsored by STMM Winter Sports Teams 

 

HOOPS FOR HUNGER 
Black Out Game! Wear Black! 

Get your special Hoops for Hunger T-Shirt by ordering online: 

https://hoops4hunger.itemorder.com  

Short-sleeve shirts $9.00  Long-sleeve $12.00 
  

St. Mary Magdalene vs. St. Michael Basketball 
DATE: Friday, January 26, 2018 

WHERE:   St. Mary Magdalene Gym 

TIME:  Girls Varsity Game 5:00pm 
Boys Varsity Game 6:30pm 

ADMISSION:   
Adults: $3.00  + 1 canned food item   

      Students & Seniors: $1.00 + 1 canned food item 
      No Food Donation: $5.00 per person 

 

Reserved, court-side seats available on game day $10 each.  1st Come, 1st Serve! 

Refreshments will be available! 

Pizza   $2.00 per slice 
Chips   $1.00 
Soda/Water  $1.00 
 

All proceeds and food donations benefit Western Wake Crisis Ministry 
Thank you for your support! 



 

Cultural arts is proud to sponsor a performance by  

Kuniko Yamamoto  
on Thursday, Feb 1 at 9am in the church following Mass. Kuniko is a native of Os-
aka, Japan where she grew up studying and performing traditional dance, music and 
theater. She has spent the past 20 years traveling across the United States perform-
ing for schools, museums, festivals and theaters. This will be a wonderful perfor-

mance and also happens to be one of Kuniko’s last, as she will be retiring this year.  
Parents welcome to attend! 

It's that time of year. Feb 10 is almost here and we are getting ready to have the Sweetheart Dance 
again. In order to make our event successful, we will need some help with a few donations and helping 
hands to pitch in and make it a come together. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050545a4ac2c7-stmm. Mary Magdalene Catholic School 

Link to the flyer is below 
http://school.stmm.net/editoruploads/imagesScreen_Shot_2018-01-16_at_1_38_55_PM.png

Next Friday, February 2nd is the middle school Mardi Gras dance. The dance 
will be held from 7-9PM in the school cafeteria. There is no admission fee and 
no need to RSVP. Dress is casual. Music will be provided by Bach to Rock. Our 
kids will enjoy light refreshments, prizes and games!

We are still in need of a few chaperones for the evening. If you are available to 
chaperone, please contact Kelli Leonard, kellileonard1976@gmail.com.

Dance, Dance, Dance

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050545a4ac2c7-stmm
http://school.stmm.net/editoruploads/imagesScreen_Shot_2018-01-16_at_1_38_55_PM.png
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050545a4ac2c7-stmm
http://school.stmm.net/editoruploads/imagesScreen_Shot_2018-01-16_at_1_38_55_PM.png
mailto:kellileonard1976@gmail.com
mailto:kellileonard1976@gmail.com


 

THANK YOU to everyone who donated pie for the teachers on PIE DAY! 

They were delicious and the teachers were able to enjoy pie for 

breakfast and lunch. What a sweet treat!



St Mary Magdalene will be celebrating Teacher Appreciation Week 
during the week of February 5th.  

Here's the line of fun activities and events planned for our staff!
 

Monday, February 5th - Subs and Subs
Teachers will enjoy lunch together in the school cafeteria, while a "sub" covers their classes from 
12-1:00pm.
Room moms are working on getting a Level C volunteer to sub for that hour. If you can help, it would 
be much appreciated!
 

Tuesday, February 6th - Ready for Raffles? 
PSO is putting together 6 awesome gift baskets/prize packages. Teachers will receive raffle tickets in 
their mail boxes that morning and can enter their tickets for their favorites. Winners will be drawn at 
the end of the day and announced over afternoon announcements.
 

Wednesday, February 7th - Wish List Wednesday
Our teachers are invited to create their own "wish list" of needed class supplies. Room moms will be 
turning those wish lists into a sign up genius and will email a link to their classes. Parents can sign up 
for something on their teacher's wish list and on that Wednesday, "Wish List Wednesday", kids can 
bring in their wish list items, presenting their teacher with a little “gift”.
 

Thursday, February 8th - Baked Potato Bar
A yummy baked potato bar with loads of toppings will be set up in teachers lounge for teachers to 
feast in during their regular lunch hour.
 

Friday, February 9th - Flap Jack Friday
PSO will be serving up hotcakes with lots of tasty toppings in the teachers lounge from 7:30-8:30am.
 

If you can help, please sign up using this link
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaca922a46-flapjack. 
We are looking for electric griddles to borrow and volunteers to serve as flapjack flippers.

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaca922a46-flapjack
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084eaca922a46-flapjack


THE PSO NEEDS YOU!

The PSO has several board positions open for the 2018-2019 school year and we need YOU! The PSO is 
run by parent volunteers; if we don’t have parent involvement we don't have a PSO. Is it work? Yes, but 
fun work! PSO is a great way to meet parents, be involved in the school community and build relation-
ships with teachers and staff with the added bonus of getting to see your child interacting in day to day 
activities. The positions of PSO President, Social Coordinator, Treasurer, Service Coordinator and 
Recording Secretary are open for next year. Our board meetings are very casual and flexible, usually 
after drop off over a coffee and pastry at Panera Bread. We would love to talk to you about what all we do 
and if it’s a fit for you.  

Contact Laura Tomczak -lrtomczak@gmail.com for more information

mailto:lrtomczak@gmail.com
mailto:lrtomczak@gmail.com

